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LUKE 1:17 – “To turn the hearts of the fathers to the children, and the disobedient to the wisdom of the just, to 

make ready a people prepared for the LORD.” 

 
1 November 2021 
 
Dear Kingdom Parents, 
Since the beginning of the Covid pandemic, the Lord faithfully kept His promise that “There shall no evil 
befall us, neither shall any plague come nigh our dwelling.”  Psalm 91:10 
 
In the last week of October, 2 junior students were tested positive for Covid using the ART test kits.  
However, we still stand on God’s Word that these 2 students were only having the common flu. According 
to their parents, both are fine and recovering well. School decided to do HBL for the junior students in 
Pre-Elementary to Middle School from 25-29 October. We adhered to the MOH protocol on contact tracing 
for those in the same learning centers and ensured that our premises are disinfected daily, and all safety 
measurements carried out. Praise the Lord, one of the students has tested negative on Friday, 29 
October.  
 
Let’s continue to think biblically and walk accordingly. We will say of the Lord, He is our refuge and our 
fortress: our God, in Him will we trust. Psalms 91:2. God’s Word is louder than this world! 
 
Events for the month of November and December 
Public Holiday: Thursday, 4 November 
School will resume on Friday, 5 November, after the Deepavali public holiday. 
Last day of Term 4: Thursday, 18 November 
All students will be dismissed at 1.00pm on 18 November. Staff will prepare Semester 2 transcripts on 
Friday, 19 November.  
School holidays: Monday, 22 November 2021 – 3 January 2022 
We encourage all students to enjoy quality time and activities with their family during the holidays, and to 
continue in their Bible reading, journaling revelations, reflections, and prayers and memorization of Bible 
passages.  Please note that Term 1 of the new academic year 2022 will commence on Tuesday, 4 
January 2022.  Staff will soon inform you of your scheduled time for Parents/Staff Conference in the 
afternoons from Tuesday-Friday, 4-7 and 10 January 2022.  Please note that students will be dismissed 
earlier at 12 pm on these days to facilitate the parents/staff conferences with your child/children. 
Administrators’ & Supervisors’ Training: Monday, 22 November - Thursday, 25 November 
We will be conducting a 4-day training on the above dates, from 8.30am to 4.30pm in our school.  
Staff Planning Conference: Friday, 26 November 
Bible Memory Passages for November & December 
November: Ephesians 2:1-10; December: Ephesians 2:11-22 
Financial Commitment for November/December 2021:  
Please note that school fees for November and December were due on 15 October. Thank you for 
fulfilling your financial commitment on time. 
 
We wish every family Happy Holidays, to “GO” be salt and light this Christmas season, and bring blessings 
of love, salvation, healing and hope to all, in your circle of influence. 
 
Blessings,  
Senior Administrator & Principals  
 

Thy Word is a lamp unto my feet, and a light unto my path 

 

 
  


